CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION
GENERAL MEETING

January 19, 2009 10:00 a.m.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Barbara Cleaveland, who then
led us in a Moment of Silence.

Sharon Hoover introduced our speakers —Dr. Ryan Batdorf, Director Southern
Delaware Physical Therapy, and Kristy Hanley, Marketing Director of the Southern
Delaware Physical Therapy Clinics. They spoke to us about the importance of exercise
to keep our mobility and ability to navigate. They passed out directions for four different
types of exercises — in a pool, using weights, using elastic band, and stretching.

Business
Minutes: Sharon Britton moved that we dispense with the readmg of the Minutes of the
December meeting. Motion was seconded and passed.

Treasurer’s Report; Diantha Pack reported that income was $558.75, expenses were
$21,802.12; current balance is $1,808.60.

Committee Reports
President Barbara Cleaveland thanked all this past year's committee chairmen
for their hard work and asked them and the members of their committees to stand and
be acknowledged. She also thanked Elaine Glisson for Dial-A-Ride.

Activities: Vi Cribb on behalf of Don Burgess reported that committee members Becky
Goldstein, Elaine Showers, Vi Cribb met with CALRA President, Barabara Cleaveland to
discuss the recommendations made by our Cadbury residents for what they would like
to see included on the monthly activity calendar. These suggestions were passed along
to Carol Holzman who is working with the February calendar.

Program: Anne Rouse announced that Tuesday evening, 1/20/09, at 7:30 in the
Auditorium, Bob Dougherty will give a program about Attracting Song birds and
Bluebirds.

Dining; Joe DeMul reported that his committee feels that we have survey fatigue right
now and therefore they will postpone submitting the previously announced
questionnaire. He also pointed out that it is not necessary to fill out each item on the tip
cards - a comment on even one would be very helpful. Next committee meeting Feb. 6
in the Welcome Room.
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Membership: Dick Cleaveland reported that 120 out of 160 units are occupied. We
have a total of 161 residents here at Cadbury. These figures include both the Tide and
Safe Harbor. Web site has approximately 20 hits a day — favorite spot - Menus !

Landscaping: Lois Nickerson reminded us all to brouse flower and veggie catalogs -
keeping in mind whether you might like to have a little spot to grow above items — and .
also the responsibility which goes along with it ~TLC and watering. If you are interested
in this as a project, please contact Lois.

Library: Mildred Wiedmann reminded us about the locations of the boxes for returning
books, and the boxes for donations of books and magazines. No year old magazines,
please! There will be a committee meeting at 3 p.m. Wednesday, Jan 21, 2009.

Woodworking: Gary Showers reported that they are making more benches, and

- answered a number of questions.

Newsletter: Pat O’Hanlon reported that the Board had decided that the newsletter will
be published 4 times a year — February - May — August — November. Please send in
material. .

Dial-A-Ride Elaine Glisson reported that things are going very well.

Meeting adjourned at 11:02 a.m.
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Pat O’Hanlon
Secretary



